
EGIS ROCKY FLATS 
EG&G ROCKY FLATS, INC 
ROCKY FLATS PUNT, P 0 BOX 464, GOLDEN COLORADO 80402 0464 (303) 966 7000 

OUTGOING LTR NO 

UCNl 
UNCI ASS IFIFD 
CONFIDENTIAL 

=RET 

AUTHORIZEDCLASSIFIER 

93-RF-9152 

Toxicity Assessment TM was due to additional requirements for the COC TM as a direct 
result of the OU 1 Phase Ill RFI/RI Report comment response negotiations Continued 
revision of the methodology for producing COCs as a result of further negotiations and 
interpretations of those negotiations, will potentially impact the COC TM If the COC TM 
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needs to be rewritten, a minimum of a one-month schedule extension will be necessary, 

, information is obtained, these estimates will be refined 

~ C L ' M E N r  'y.'bcq along with an approxtmately $60,000 additional funding requirement As more 
B 

IN REPLY To RFP cc No Conversations wfth CDH and EPA staff indicate that there is not an agreed upon methodology 
for conducting Human Health Risk Assessments (HHRA) at Rocky Flats The CDH is 
currently formulating a policy on their interpretation of the requirements for the HHRAs . ACTION EM STATUS 

a OPEN 0 CLOSED 

il/ PARTIAL 

R F a  (bev 3/93) 



c 

b 

J K Hartman 
July 27, 1993 

Page 2 
93- R F-9 1 52 

It is not yet known what this pollcy will ental or whether EPA concurs There is a hlgh 
probability that this policy will require risk assessment and COC determination on an 
individual hazardous substance site (IHSS) by IHSS basis This requirement is not covered 
under the present scope speclfled in the OU 2 Remedial lnvestigation work package 
(12021) In addition, if the anticipated CDH policy becomes a requirement, the 
December 16, 1993 scheduled date for delivery of the Draft Phase I1 RFIIRI Report to the 
regulatory agencies cannot be met In addition, all downstream milestones will be slipped 

€G&G is requesting DOE guidance in order to produce an acceptable HHRA for OU 2 €GIG is 
aware of the efforts that DOE is taking with the regulatory agencies to resolve this issue and 
is committed to assisting with the effort However, until these issues are resolved, EG&G 
requests that DOE provide direction on how to proceed with the HHRA issues, or direct EG&G 
to stop work until resolution is obtained The fdbwing options were consldered 

Option 1 - Continue to respond to negotiotlons 

If EG&G continues to respond to changes due to negotiations, significant additional 
funding will be required to regenerate the COC TM, Toxicity Assessment TM, and 
potentially, the Exposure Scenarms TM. Regeneration of these TMs wiH delay or 
substantially alter previously completed RFI/RI tasks including groundwater, surface 
water and air modeling, plus all HHRA tasks This would cause the December 16, 
1993 date for submission of the Draft Phase I1 RFI/RI Report to the regulatory 
agenctes to be missed All downstream milestones would also be impacted There is 
also the potential for several iterations of TMs and HHRA tasks resulting in 
substantially increased costs 

Option 2 - Work towards the previously scoped HHRA 

EG&G has been notified in the above-referenced letter (b) that continuing to work 
towards the option proposed in the above-referenced letter (a) is unacceptable This 
option consisted of an OU-wde HHRA with separate evaluation of some anomalies 
However, this is the only option that would meet current cost and schedule 
requirements 

Option 3 - Stop work 

If DOE issues a stop work order until resolution of HHRA issues, the result will be a 
missed deliverable date of December 16, 1993 for the Draft Phase I1 RFI/RI Report, 
slippage of all downstream milestones, and a potential increase in fines or penalties if 
the regulatory agenctes do not grant a schedule extension However, a dear direction 
for the HHRA resulting from resolution of risk issues with EPA and CDH will result in 
the production of an acceptable OU 2 HHRA There is a significant possibility that TMs 
and tasks listed in Optmn 1 will have to be done agan However, costs would be less 
than for Option 1 since TMs and tasks would not be continuously changed during 



J K Hartman 
July 27, 1993 

Page 3 
93-RF-9152 

development At the time that resolution IS achieved, a new schedule and cost estimate 
will be prepared 

Because changes to the HHRA effort for OU 2 will require additional funding, and since 
proceeding without regulatory agency concurrence is unacceptable, EG&G recommends that 
the DOE issue a stop work order until the HHRA issueg are resolved with €PA and CDH 
(Option 3) This will result in the smallest increase in funding requirements, the least 
amount of unnecessary work, and the best chance of an acceptable Draft Phase I I  RFI/RI 
Report 

If you have questions regarding this letter, please contact A L Primrose of Remediation 
Project Management at extension 861 8 

, 
N M Hutchtns 
Acting Assoctate General Manager 
Environmental Restoration Management 
EG&G Rocky Flats, lnc 
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